

April 25, 2006

Patrick Duxbury
Environmental Assessment Officer
Mackenzie Valley Environmental Assessment Board
PO BOX 938
Yellowknife, NT X1A 2N7

VIA FACSIMILE

Dear Mr. Duxbury

PARAMOUNT RESOURCES LTD, EA0506-007

<u>Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board (MVEIRB)</u>

<u>SDL 8 2-D Geophysical Program Information Requests.</u>

The Department of Environment and Natural Resources (ENR) representing the Government of the Northwest Territories (GNWT) has received your information request dated April 6, 2006. However due to and previous staff commitments the GNWT is unable to answer IR0506-007-08 by the date requested and requests a one-week extension.

The GNWT will provide responses to IR0506-007-07 & 09 by the May 5, 2006 due date.

Should you have any questions regarding the above, please contact Jason McNeill, Environmental Assessment Officer at 920-8071.

Sincerely

Gavin More

Manager, Environmental Assessment Policy, Legislation, and Communications Environment and Natural Resources